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CITY OF LEAVENWORTH 
100 N. 5th Street 
Leavenworth, Kansas 66048 
 

City Commission Special Meeting  
Commission Chambers 

Tuesday, September 15, 2020 8:30 p.m. 

Open Special Meeting: 
Commissioner Preisinger moved to open a special meeting. Commission Bauder seconded the motion and 
the motion was unanimously approved. The Mayor declared the motion carried 5-0. 
 
The Governing Body opened the special meeting and the following commission members were present in 
the commission chambers: Mayor Myron J. (Mike) Griswold and Commissioner Mark Preisinger. The 
following commission members were present virtually: Mayor Pro-Tem Nancy Bauder, Commissioners 
Camalla Leonhard and Jermaine Wilson. 
 
Others present in the commission chambers: City Manager Paul Kramer, Assistant City Manager Taylour 
Tedder, Police Chief Patrick Kitchens and City Clerk Carla Williamson. 
 
The following staff member were present virtually: Public Works Director Mike McDonald, Deputy Public 
Works Director Mike Hooper and Finance Director Ruby Maline. 

First Consideration Ordinance Condemnation Related to 16th Terrance & Thornton Phase 2 and Phase 3 
Drainage Project – Public Works Director Mike McDonald presented for first consideration an ordinance 
declaring the necessity of appropriating private property by condemnation for the project. Thirteen 
properties remain that have tracts of land that are needed to complete the project. All are temporary 
construction easements with one property also requiring a permanent drainage easement. Exhibit B of the 
attached draft ordinance contains information on the properties and legal descriptions of the tracts. 
 
There was a consensus to place on first consideration. 
 
Other: 
 
Commissioner Wilson asked for an update on Thornton Street: 
Mr. McDonald gave a brief update on the project. With good weather should be done end of September 
but definitely by end of October and open for the winter. 
 
Adjournment: 
Commissioner Preisinger moved to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion and 
the motion was unanimously approved.  
 
Time Meeting Adjourned 8:45 p.m. 
Minutes taken by City Clerk Carla K. Williamson, CMC 
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